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Understanding our �Home Owners Association Fees


The HOA Board made a difficult decision to raise our home owner association fees for 2008.  As neighborhood homeowners ourselves, we are unhappy at the rising costs. As members of the board, it is important that we share why costs are increasing and what home owners are getting for their money.  





Our largest neighborhood expense is for trash and recycling (over $13,000/year). We also have to pay for the maintenance of our common property areas ($7000/year). These include all of the property that we own and must maintain between Lee Highway and the homes, which is quite a lot of land that requires maintenance. Some of this land was not maintained when the community was under control of Equity Homes, and it will be newly maintained beginning in 2008. We also pay approximately $5000/year to our management company to provide basic services. Then there are additional miscellaneous expenses such as insurance, which is required for our community. In addition to these annual expenses and based on advice from our accountants, we will begin building an operating reserve in 2008. This will be important in the future should we have unexpected expenses and it should mitigate us from having to increase costs so dramatically in the future. 





When we as home owners took over the association from Equity Homes, the builder left us with a deficit of over $1700 they have refused to pay, perhaps in part due to the downturn in the housing market.  This has left us in a situation where we must raise dues in order to meet our minimum costs.  We sincerely hope that the increase for 2008 will be the last large increase we will see for a while.  Baring unforeseen circumstances, the Board believes we have gotten the community’s costs under control beginning in 2008. 











Architectural Review Board


The ARB will continue an evaluation of the community over the next couple months alerting the Board to any issues. All external improvements to homes, including significant landscaping, must be approved by the community.  For anyone who has made external improvements that have not yet been submitted to the ARB, we ask that you please submit these changes for approval now.  Instructions for submittal and the form can be found by clicking on the link on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/community.htm" ��http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/community.htm�. Please get your forms in now to have any changes approved.





When planning external improvements in the future, it is recommended that you get your information to the ARB as early as possible. The guidelines indicate the ARB must respond within 60 days. They try to be quick, but it is best to be proactive.





Our ARB will be working on completing a more robust set of community guidelines to assist home owners. In the meantime, if you have any questions regarding architectural guidelines or ARB procedures, please contact your HOA Board using our standard email � HYPERLINK "mailto:HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com" �HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com�





Direct Debit for HOA Fees


Everyone should have received the new coupons for the home owners’ dues.  We are encouraging everyone to enroll in the Direct Debit program, which is not only convenient, but it also helps save money for the community, since the cost of the coupons and mailings will be reduced.  To enroll in direct debit, simply follow the instructions that have been included with the January coupon mailing.  If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Simonovich of our management company at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ksimonovich@sfmcinc.com" �ksimonovich@sfmcinc.com�








Homeowners Contact List


We continue to create a list of homeowners and renters in the community, including addresses and phone numbers. This list will assist all of us in helping our neighbors should there be an emergency. If you haven’t had time to provide this information yet, please send your contact information to � HYPERLINK "mailto:HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com" ��HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com� if you wish to be included.  We will only use this information for community purposes.





Family Shelter Information


Just a reminder as we head into the New Year, the family shelter in proximity to our neighborhood is a community-based organization which depends on volunteers to provide hands for programs and services that directly benefit the staff and families. If you are interested in helping out, please contact Kristen Lenz, Community Coordinator (email � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kristen.lenz@shelterhouse.org" ��Kristen.lenz@shelterhouse.org�  and tel. 571-522-6800) or visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.shelterhouse.org" ��www.shelterhouse.org� to find out more about their mission and how you can help.








Community Signage


As discussed at our annual meeting, homeowners in the community have expressed interest in erecting an “Estates at Fairfax” sign at the main entrance. Brian Dugan volunteered to lead this initiative and presented some ideas at the last HOA board meeting. The board is going to continue to evaluate various options, but is soliciting feedback from the community. Equity Homes did not include an entrance sign in their plans, so the expense would fall to the homeowners. We are evaluating a one-time assessment to pay for the sign and would like ideas on whether this is something you are interested in and since this would be a significant expense, how much the community is reasonably willing to pay for a sign at our entrance that would identify the community. Please send your feedback to � HYPERLINK "mailto:HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com" ��HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com�, indicating if you would like a sign, and if so, how much you would be willing to spend for the sign.


Community News


HOA Dues – January


As a reminder, the quarterly home owner’s association fee is due on 1 January, 2008. Please remember to pay your dues if you have not already.  The community thanks you for timely payment!





Next Quarterly Meeting


The next quarterly HOA Board meeting is scheduled for 10 March 2008 at 12863 Knight Arch Road. While the meeting is for board members, all interested members of the community are welcome to attend.





Soliciting Ideas


We continue to look for ideas to help make our community and our website the best that they can be.  Please feel free to contact any of the board members or visit the website. From the website you can send an email to the board members or the webmaster. 
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